
December 28, 1978 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held a special meeting on December 28, 1978 at  

the Township Municipal Building on Hoffman Home Road. All members were present.   

 Minutes were approved b motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Tom Gibbons consented to be our representative on the LHMA.  He will succeed 

Mr. Herbert Plunkert.  Term of appointment is five (5) years.  This action was approved by 

motion of Danner, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 The 1979 budget was adopted by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.  

Revenue Sharing will be $17,665.00.  Tax rate same - 5 mills.  Equipment tax - 1 mill.  Per 

Capita Tax - $5.00.  Total budget ( all funds) $105.975.00 

 LHMA wants money from township for regional sewer - we will take under 

advisement with Sam Teeter, solicitor.   

 A public hearing was held on the closing of Benner Road and Rock Creek Ford 

Road.  Mr. Ed. Benner was present concerning the closing of Benner Road, and he had no 

objections.  A motion was made by Snyder to close Benner Road since he or no one else 

had any objections, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.  On the closing of Rock Creek Ford Road - Mr. 

and Mrs. Lee Ramsburg were present concerning this road.  They were very opposed to the 

closing of this road unless their tax assessment is lowered because we’re taking away their 

road frontage.  Also, they wanted the supervisors to promise to make the road hard into 

their property and also double the maintenance on the road.  In other words, they want TOP 

Priority.  The board had no comments to make in response to their wants!  Mr. Mark Miller 

was also there concerning the closing of Rock Creek Ford Road and he had no objections.  

The Board took this matter under advisement with their solicitor, Mr. Sam Teeter.   

 Lake Heritage Treatment Plant - Mr. Dave Lewis from Lake Heritage was present 

concerning this matter.  He said they were having problems with the grinder pump at 

treatment plant and this was the reason for solids coming though and into the stream.  The 

grinder pump is in the process of being repaired and this will correct the problem.  He also 

said the new plant criteria is to be a lot better than the present one.  A motion was made by 

Snyder to pass resolution allowing LHMA to install a second treatment plant, 2
nd

 by 

Danner, carried.  

 Mr. Lewis also read a letter about the water study for Lake Heritage.  The board 

instructed Mr. Teeter to draught a resolution about Lake Heritage Municipal Water 

Authority, by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Next meeting will be held January 2, 1979 to reorganize.   

 Board will meeting January 3, 1979 at 9:00 a.m. with the auditors.  

 Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


